

Approved as to form:

RESOLUTION

REORGANIZATION OF INSPECTION DEPARTMENT

WHEREAS, following a downturn in building permits due to the 2009 recession, there has been a rise in building permits and an overabundant amount of inspection work backlogged within the Building Inspection Division, along with a growing demand in the community to address quality of life issues like garbage in back yards, unsightly property or object on a curb for several weeks; and

WHEREAS, to ensure efficient and smooth operations within City departments, consideration should be given to have the Building Inspection Division under the management of the Fire Department, especially considering both departments main objective is life safety; and

WHEREAS, the Committee of the Whole approved the reorganization at a meeting held on October 6, 2015, and the Personnel Committee at a meeting held on December 15, 2015, approved the reorganization as detailed on the attached reorganization chart, revised job descriptions and reclassification of the Building Inspector position.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Mayor and Common Council of the City of Manitowoc that the Building Inspection Division be placed under the management and supervision of the Fire Department and be reorganized as shown on the attached Reorganization chart, along with approval of the revised job descriptions and reclassification of the Building Inspector position.

IntroducedDEC 21	2015
Adopted	
Approved	
Justin M. Nickels, Mayor	M. M. Doniel City Manager
This Resolution was drafted by Kathlee	m M. McDanier, City Attorney
Fiscal Impact:	Budget neutral
Funding Source:	n/a
Finance Director Approval:	/sc

/kmm